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SHORT TERM PUBLIC NOTICE UNDER RULE 51.333(A)  
 

December 12, 2012 
 
Carriers: 

Verizon Delaware LLC, 901 Tatnall Street, Wilmington, DE  19801 
Verizon Maryland Inc., 1 East Pratt Street, Baltimore, MD  21202 
Verizon New England Inc., 185 Franklin Street, Boston, MA  02110  
Verizon New Jersey Inc., 540 Broad Street, Newark, NJ  07102 
Verizon New York Inc., 140 West Street, New York, NY  10007 
Verizon Pennsylvania LLC, 1717 Arch Street, Philadelphia, PA  19103, 
Verizon Virginia LLC, 703-713 E Grace Street, Richmond, VA  23219,   
Verizon Washington, DC Inc., 2055 L Street, NW, 5th Floor, Washington, DC  20036 
 
 
Contact:  For additional information on these planned network changes, please contact: 

 
Bob Citro 
Senior Consultant- Product Marketing Verizon Global Wholesale 
140 West St. Room 2407, New York, NY 10007 
212-321-8409 

Implementation Date:  March 15, 2013 (or later)   
Planned Network Change(s) Will Occur at the Following Location(s):  
  
Location       

Verizon Operating Telephone Company Service Areas in the District of Columbia, Delaware, 
Massachusetts, Maryland, New York, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, and Virginia. 
 
Description of the Planned Network Change(s): 

Verizon will retire the Multi-Services Platform (MSP) currently providing Ultra Call Forward service and move 
customers to an alternative Ultra Forward service provided by the Advanced Intelligent Network (AIN) 
platform.  Customers will be required to dial a different Toll Free number to access the service to activate 
and deactivate their Ultra Forward service.    
 
These changes will take place no earlier than the March 15, 2013.  
 
Description of Reasonably Foreseeable Impact(s) of the Planned Change(s):   

Customers migrated to the new Ultra Forward AIN service will be required to dial a different Toll Free 
number to access the service and they will need to deactivate their old Ultra Forward and initialize their new 
Ultra Forward service.  The first time initialization of the new Ultra Forward service will require that the 
customer call the new Toll Free number from the line with Ultra Forward service assigned.  Information 
regarding use of the new Ultra Forward AIN service will be provided to customers closer to the migration 
date.  
 
For Wholesale customers, Verizon will communicate additional specifics to CLECs using the Verizon 
Industry Letters notification process to reiterate the information provided above, to detail impacts on ordering 
processes, and to provide additional details (e.g. new 800 numbers, etc.) to assist CLECs in communicating 
with their end users.  
 


